Transition Update

The transition effort continues to advance efficiently—and most importantly, SAFELY.
Beginning next week, the Portsmouth site will kick off its due diligence walkdowns, which will
include thorough facility inspections, field observations, and comprehensive document
reviews. Meanwhile, the Paducah walkdowns have been successfully completed, and the
team is currently finalizing the outcomes.

We were pleased to host the first Townhall meeting in Paducah, where we shared MCSA’s
vision and outlined the transition process. Despite the rainy weather, workforce turnout was
strong and greatly appreciated.

The ESH&Q team remains engaged with the Area Working Groups alongside DOE, FBP, FRNP,
NWD, SST, and Southern Ohio Cleanup Company (SOCQOo). This cross-functional collaboration
is crucial for ensuring a smooth transition, and the synergy among teams has been truly
commendable. Some recent milestones include:

« Completion of multiple document deliverables

» Launch of the blue sheeting process for procedural updates

 Productive discussions with regulators regarding permit and license transfers
» Ongoing support for the Paducah due diligence team

As we continue progressing through this important transition, our focus remains on safety,
collaboration, and transparency. We appreciate the hard work, dedication, and teamwork that
everyone has contributed thus far. There’s more to come and we’re excited to ,move forward
together.

Thank you,
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